## RESCINDED BY BUILDINGS BULLETIN 2022-017



## DEPARTMENT OF BUILDINGS

EXECUTIVE OFFICES
60 HUDSON STREET, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10013

RUDOLPH J. RINALDI. Commissioner

GEORGE C. SAKONA, P.E. Deputy Commissioner Technical Affairs (212) 312-8120

September 30, 1991

Mr. David Mozur Cosentini Associates Consulting Engineers Two Pennsylvania Plaza New York, New York 10121

Re: Smoke Detectors in Patient Bedrooms of Fully Sprinklered Hospitals

Dear Mr. Mozur:

This is in response to your letter dated September 26, 1991 regarding the requirements of sprinklers and smoke detectors in hospitals.

The intent of the law was to have sprinklers in patient rooms if required by other provisions of the Building Code. When sprinklers are not required in patient rooms, the intent of the law was to provide either sprinkler or smoke detectors.

Therefore, sprinklers in patient rooms in a fully sprinklered hospital building will be acceptable without smoke detectors.

Very truly yours,

George C. Sakona, P.E. Deputy Commissioner

GCS:NTP:rmr

cc: Commissioner R. J. Rinaldi, R.A.

Assistant Commissioner R. C. Viscontj. A.I.A.

Executive Engineer I. Polsky, P.E./

Borough Commissioners/Superintendents

Chief Robert Manson, Bureau of Fire Prevention